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HB1315 is a simple bill that prevents business owners from incurring additional 

unnecessary expenses from vehicle inspections. Currently, Maryland allows the 

transfer of a vehicle to immediate family members without requiring an inspection, 

which more or less means that the business owner is transferring the vehicle to 

themselves. Oftentimes, if a business has to be dissolved, a business owner needs 

to retitle a vehicle or vehicles in their name. This bill would allow a business 

owner with company vehicles transferred in their name to be granted a waiver for 

vehicle inspections. HB1315 will help businesses in Maryland, which is why I urge 

a favorable report. Thank you for your time. 

 
 


